
Soaring grocery costs. Surging gas prices. Skyrocketing rents. We 
see the stories on the news and in headlines every day. What does 
that mean for our local families? We see the results in our food 
lines each day. 

At FISH, we are serving people who are living day to day with 
these budget-breaking prices. USDA reports that October 2022 
retail food prices were 12.4% higher than October 2021. Eggs 
are predicted to increase 30% in 2022. While these are just 
numbers, they are having a major impact on the ability of our 
households to feed their families. 

People need food. No one waits in line if they didn’t need 
it. That is why we are here. 
What keeps us up at night? Thinking about families in our lines 
with empty cupboards. Seniors who can’t make their Social 
Security stretch to the end of the month. Individuals without 
homes and food. But we are grateful that we are able to fill 
cupboards, to provide nourishing foods for the growing number 
of people from infants to elderly, with and without homes.  

“I eat so much better now due to  
all your fruits and vegetables!” 

In the last year, our numbers, and the clients waiting in line, 
have nearly doubled (See page 3). People in need start lining 
up an hour before we open. But, with the support of 
financial and food donors and volunteer energy, we are 
working hard to make sure our produce bins are brimming, 
our canned goods are stocked and the coolers and freezers 
are full.  

“We get to do Thanksgiving!  
We didn’t know what we were going to do!” 

This November, we gave away more than 600 turkeys with 
all the fixings for Thanksgiving dinner. It is very gratifying to 
imagine all those households enjoying a family dinner 
together. We hear from grateful clients every day. 

Continued on page 3 
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Keeping Up with the FISH Team! 
 
James Fitzgerald, Executive Director 
Another year of serving our community 
is in the books…FISH’s 53rd year. What 
an amazing year with record numbers of 
clients getting the food they need. We 
changed our format, but the mission and 
the compassion remain the same. We are 
here to serve anyone that comes to our 
doors and needs assistance. I am thankful for the Board that 
give such wise direction, for the small but dedicated staff that 
work so hard to serve the community, and for a community 
that cares about its own. In 2023, we plan expand our newest 
program, our Mobile Food Pantry. We anticipate adding many 
more locations to our route in efforts to break down barriers 
of people getting to us. We are also exploring every area of 
operations to see how we can be more effective and efficient at 
helping those in need. Hoping this finds you well, and that 
your 2023 is a blessed year. Happy New Year! 

 
Anina Estrem, Operations Manager  
2022 has been a year of growth for 
FISH- both in the scale of the work 
we’re doing as well as in our education 
as anti-hunger champions. We’ve 
increased the number of people served, 
the pounds of food distributed, and our 
understanding of how to be a 
compassionate and respectful resource 

for our community.  Having spent another day watching a 
record-breaking number of shopping carts go out our door, 
heaping with delicious food, I am grateful for the community 
that has grown with us through this process. I appreciate the 
volunteers who have adapted to rapid systems change, the 
donors who continue to center FISH in their hearts, and the 
clients who allow us to experiment as we strive to build a better 
and stronger food pantry. 
 
Megan Brown, Volunteer Coordinator 
It has been amazing seeing the ways that 
FISH has grown and improved over the 
past year, from getting our mobile pantry 
to transforming into a shopping style 
pantry, all while keeping so many people 
fed. I am super grateful for all the 
volunteers that have put in thousands of 
hours to keep FISH running smoothly and for their 
compassion while helping others. We couldn’t do it without 
them! I am also grateful for all the community support we have 
received, especially leading up to the holidays. I am excited to 
continue to build our volunteer team and see the other ways 
that FISH will grow and adapt to the increasing need for food.

 

 
 

FISH OF VANCOUVER 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
Katlin Smith, President 
Retired Principal, UrbanWords Group   
 

Thomas Lingo, Secretary 
Retired Account Manager, Alcoa 
 

Alice Davies, Treasurer 
Retired and Community Volunteer 
 

Bennett Brandenburg 
Attorney at Law 
 

Syble Crow 
Retired and Community Volunteer 
 

Bob Durgan 
Retired Vice President, Development 
Services, Andersen Construction 
 

John H. Greves, MD 
The Vancouver Clinic  
 

George Laing 
Retired Human Resources Manager,  
Clark Public Utilities 
 

Beth Lee, MD 
Retired, Family Physician 
 

Terry Murphy 
Sole Proprietor, Terry Murphy Interiors 
 

Betty Sue Morris 
Retired County Commissioner and 
Community Volunteer 
 

Eddie Odoms 
President, Odoms Home Mold Remediation 
 

Bruce Paris 
Retired, Banking Executive 
 

Sandford Plant, MD 
Retired, Physician and Medical Director 
 

Larry Smith 
Community Advocate and Past Vancouver 
Council Member 
 

George Kaufer, Emeritus 
Past President, FISH of Vancouver 
Retired CPA and IRS Official 
  
STAFF 
 

James Fitzgerald, Executive Director 
 

Anina Estrem, Operations Manager 
 

Megan Brown, Volunteer Coordinator 
 
Plus our very dedicated volunteers who 
donate thousands of hours each year to 
combatting hunger in our community. 
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FISH ANNUAL STATISTICS – 2020-21 and 2021-22 
Households Served  2020-21 – 13,373    2021-22 – 19,723 
Number of People Fed  2020-21 – 48,479    2021-22 – 72,373 
Pounds of Food Distributed   2020-21 – 767,890  2021-22 – 1,130,352 

Food Insecurity and Families in Need Skyrocket in Past Year 

Continued from page one 
 
We at FISH and our clients, are 
facing hunger together – one client, 
one family at a time. The double 
whammy of Covid and now food 
inflation are taking a toll on all.  
 

“Why didn’t I come here before? 
Why was I hungry?” 

 
We are harnessing the power of 
community to tackle hunger. We will 
continue to innovate to meet the 
needs of our neighbors. 
 
“We live from paycheck to paycheck. 
I am so thankful they have this here. 

It is not only for the homeless  
and the needy. It is also  

for people like me.” 
 
We will continue to give the gift of 
nourishment here as we work to combat 
hunger and its root causes. Thanks to 
your support, we will continue to fill 
produce bins, stock shelves and feed 
anyone in need. Thank you for joining 
us as we move forward!  
 
 
 
 Always in Need at FISH 

We can always use your donations of: 
• Peanut butter and jelly 
• Canned fruits, vegetables and soups 
• Can openers 
• Winter hats and socks 
• Handwarmers 
• New or lightly used cookbooks and 

children’s books 
Drop donations by FISH, Monday 
through Friday, 9 am to 2 pm. 

Coming Up!  
 
January 19, 2023 – Cashback Day at 
Beaches – Come support FISH! 
 
May 2-3, 2023 – GiveBIG 
Campaign, replacing Give More 24 
 



 

$25,000-$60,000 
Anonymous 
Detour Ministries  
   (Hurley Development) 
C E John Company, Inc 
Swigert Foundation 
 
$10,000-$24,999 
Bedrossian Foundation 
Cowlitz Tribal Foundation 
Crossroads Community  
   Church 
Ed and Dollie Lynch Fund 
Goodwin Family  
   Charitable Fund 
Humana 
KMR Group Foundation 
Nathan & Alicia Laing 
Richard & Darlyne  
   Anderson 
Steve & Jo Marie Hansen  
   - Hansen Family Fund 
The Honorable Frank L.  
   and Arlene G Price  
   Foundation 
The Tod & Maxine  
   McClaskey Foundation 
 
$5,000-$9,999 
Ann F Kaufman 
Beth Lee & Art Simons  
   Simons Family Trust 
Casey C Thompson 
Enterprise Holdings  
   Foundation 
Lee & Connie Kearney 
LSW Architects and RYD 
  Matching Funds 
Robert & Debra Durgan 
 
$1,000-$4,999 
Anonymous (16) 
Alice Davies 
AMERIGROUP  
   Corporation 
Banner Bank 

Betty Sue Morris 
Colin Anderson 
Colleen Baron 
Conrad Fornia/C&J  
   Fornia Charitable Fund 
Consolidated Electrical  
   Distributors, Inc 
Dean and Starlet Goodwin 
Debra Hale 
Divine Consign 
DJ & Corinne Schmidt 
Donna Shaver 
Duane B & Sherry S  
   Van Gorden 
Elliott & Linda Mazur 
Eric & Barbara Daniel 
First Presbyterian Church 
FMS Global Strategies 
Garland & Bonnie Long 
George & Kay Laing 
Glenwood Community  
   Church 
James A Windus 
Janet E Bowman 
Jean Shaw 
Jeffrey & Kathleen  
   Sunshine, M.D. 
John & Mari Greves M.D. 
Jubitz Corporation 
Karel Ostrander 
Kathryn Hobbie &  
   Rheinhard Bohme 
Katlin Smith &  
   Gary Kokstis 
Kelly Helmes 
Kelly Nolen 
Kerry Greenwald 
Kruse Family Fund 
Kurt Berning 
Laura M Pick 
Leslie B Durst Funds 
Lisa Kentgen 
Marilyn Dryden 
Mark & Bryna Osborne 
Marvin Flaming 

Mary Ann & James Egging 
Meg McNicholas 
Michael & Monica Lynch 
Patrick & Aurora  
   McAllister 
Patrick Ginn Real Estate,  
   LLC- Ginn Gives 
Paul W Chappell 
Phyllis Crary 
PLEXSYS Interface  
   Product Inc 
Richard Armstrong 
Roger Deroos 
Roland D Baumann 
Roy Johnson 
Sandford Plant 
Sarah L Nielsen 
Sharon White 
Shirley A Barnes 
Sonja & Michael Wiser 
St John Lutheran Church 
Terrin & Barbara Pearson 
Terry Murphy Interiors 
The Vancouver Clinic 
Thomas J & Gayla J Lingo 
Vigor Industrial LLC 
Wayne & Linda Case –  
   Case Family Trust 
Whalley Property Holdings 
William & Beth Froman 
 
$500-$999 
Al & Lisa Schauer 
Ann M & Dale Shotwell 
Bennett Brandenburg 
Bruce & Pam Paris 
Bryan T Kenyon 
Carol Collura 
Christina Waterhouse 
Claude Sandroff 
Cynthia Bland 
Daniel & Patricia George 
David & Diane Feldman 
David & Judy Bufford 

Donald & Barbara Roberts 
Douglas & Debra Parker 
Eleanor J Rose 
Elizabeth Lee 
Eva Hickmon 
F. Jean Webb 
Family Chiropractic  
   @ Salmon Creek 
Gensco Inc 
George and Sally Dawson 
J. Bruce & Elizabeth  
   Bell MD 
Jack and Donna Glode 
Jean L Kunkle 
Jeffrey A & Loretta  
   D Reed 
Jennifer Floyd 
John & Lura Sundell 
Karla Stephenson 
Kathi Wiley 
Keith & Barbara Bray 
Kimberly Butler Ruth 
Larry J. Smith 
Longshoremen's Local 4 
   Federal Credit Union 
Louise Galbreath 
Lynne Swartzlander 
Mary & Walter Oswalt 
Michael (Charles) Ward 
OCF Joseph E Weston  
   Public Foundation 
Odoms Home Mold  
   Remediation Inc 
Patrick A Henderson 
Paul & Deborah Speer 
Phillip Hayes 
Pointnorth Consulting, Inc 
Richard & Pamela Erb 
Ruth Ilas 
Sarah Plett 
T Randall & Julie Ann  
   Grove 
Tani Thomas 
Vicki Ashton 
William & Nancy Baird 

Thank You, Donors! Your Contributions Give Access to Nutritious Foods  
and Help Combat Hunger for Thousands in Need in Our Community 



$100-$499 
A. Michael & Kathleen  
   A. Brown 
Alan & Patty Kuzma 
Alec & Becky Milner 
AmazonSmile Foundation 
Arlen Hinch 
Arthur & Jane Teters 
Benjamin John 
Benz Brawley NHS 
Bohemian Companies LLC 
Bonnie Merritt Hill 
Brian Churm 
Bridget Estrada/ 
   Ginn Gives 
Carol Johnson 
Carol L Uhte 
Carol Lidberg 
Carol Riede 
Carole Reule 
Carolyn & Jack  
   Nettleingham 
Carolyn J Rose 
Cecelia & Gerald Kessel 
Charles Forshew 
Christopher Bafford 
Clancy & Tracy Reilly  
   Kelly 
Daniel Covrett 
Danielle Toma 
David & Barbe West 
David A. & Patricia Page  
   Family Fund 
DeAnna Woolston 
Deborah H Carol 
Debra Benson 
Don Gribling 
Donna Scott 
Doreen Chapman 
Duane Koehler 
Edward Barnes 
Edward C & Pamela S 
   Otton 
Edward O'Neill 
Eileen E Clark 
Elizabeth Townsend 
Erin Wright 
Esther Liu 
G M Martin 
 

Gail Baker 
Garry & Pamela Stasiuk 
George Skrivanek 
Greg & Carol Flakus 
Intel Foundation 
James & Alberta Resleff 
James & Christy Fitzgerald 
Jane Manessiotis 
Janelle Arnold 
Jasmine Freeman 
Jeff & Michelle Webb 
Jennifer Langdon 
Joan Keels 
John & Laura Belanger 
John Ross 
Johnson Bixby 
Jonah Zwemer 
Joshua Gonzales 
Joy Chen / Paul Tilton 
Joy L Carlson 
Judy Dresser 
Juliet Santoro 
Kailey Andres 
Karen L Nish/ 
   NISH Living Trust 
Karen M Hobbs 
Karin Ford 
Kathie & Ed Small 
Katrina Wreggit 
Kay DeRoos 
Larry & Edna Easter 
Leadership Clark County 
Linda Anglin 
Linda Campbell 
lisa Teutsch 
Lloyd & Damiann Kegney 
Lloyd & Mary North 
Louis P Berchier 
Lyndi J Merrill 
Margarete Davis 
Marguerite A Demming 
Marion L Noe 
Mary Jo Muskat Brun 
Mary Lou Potter 
MaryAnn & William Joye 
Maxine Newman 
Megan & Ryan Westbrook 
Mel & Georgena Hanning 

Melissa Logan 
Mia & Michael Lundergan 
Michele Lamar 
Michelle Craig 
Mick & Carol Johnson 
Monica & Rob Barnes 
Monte Bertolino 
Nanci Primley-Stenshoel 
Nancy Bisbee 
Nifty and Thrifty  
Charity Resale 
Norm Willinger 
Pamela Dillmon 
Pati Sluys 
Patricia E Floyd 
Paul Henshaw 
Penny Slingerland 
Prebble La Dage 
R J Shannon 
Randy & Susan Lanford 
Richard & Lori Hardy 
Richard P Cooley 
Robert & Beatrice Howell 
Robert & Katherine  
   Beardsley 
Robert Hall 
Robyn Sue & John  
   Robinette 
Roger Vernon 
Ronald & Sandra Klump 
Roxanne Sutton 
Sarah Huntington 
Scott Pace 
Sean & Amy Gregory 
Shannon Heaps 
Sherri Bowman 
Sherri Weber 
Sherry Johnsen 
Sheryl Danna 
Sholeh Bagheri 
St Andrew Lutheran  
   Church 
Steven Gibson 
Susan G Jacobs 
Susan Kuzma 
Susan S Robinson 
Susan Schmidt 
Taffy Stern 
Teresa Meyer & Jim Jarzabek 

Thomas & Arvilla Carney 
Thomas Ross &  
   Carolyn Nichols 
Tim Wightman 
Trisha Wong 
True North Geotechnical  
   Services 
Valerie Kelso 
Vicki & Jonathan Schwarz 
Vicky Rhodes 
Victor & DeeAnn Jurgens 
Vincent Costello 
Wendy & Jay Lepisto 
Wendy Bukoski 
Wendy Kelley 
William & Christine Fead 
 
$99 and Under 
Adrian Walker 
Alan & Stacy Hamilton 
Amy Klennert 
Andrew & Eileen  
   Baardson 
Anita P Harris 
Anna DeMiller 
Barbara M Murray 
Beth E Sermet 
Beverly J Olson 
Bob & Jan Verrinder 
Bob and Mary Sisson 
Bonnie Lawrentz 
Bruce Colven 
Carl & Rebecca Kruse 
Carol E & Kenneth E  
   Krom 
Carol Padgett 
Casey Liles 
Casey Wyckoff 
Chad & Kristina  
Walsh-Daarud 
Christine Maitland 
Chuck Foulke 
Clare M Weber 
Clarencia Gaines 
Dana Gerrard 
Dave & Bonnie Seeschultz 
David Ricks 
Devon & Amanda Bray 
Diana Morris 



 

Dola & C.G. Gaither 
Dorothy J Summers 
Duane & Rebecca  
   Peerenboom 
Ed & Bridget Estrada/ 
   Ginn Group 
Edward & Pam Otton 
Ellen Harper 
Erin Gardner 
Evelyne Gohlke 
Fae M Moeller 
Felena Erecacho 
Gary & Barbara Jacobson 
Gary D & Karen R  
   Liedtke 
Gary Jones 
Gilbert & Elna Cobb 
Gillas Summer 
Glenn & Mary Ann  
   Teague 
Greg & Deborah Nelson 
Howard Buck 
Jael Thompson 
James & Carol Nystrom 
James K Erickson 

Jane Van Dyke 
Janet Railsback 
Janice Vakili 
Jason Christner 
Jennifer Gwartney 
Jodi Cousins 
Joel Goodman 
John & Joan Turley 
John Bruce Liles 
John Jacobs 
John Rater 
John Roughton 
Johnny Shults 
Joseph Bamberger 
Judi Wadley 
Judith Lundeen 
Karen A POD Rene  
   Schmidt 
Katherine Y Nitsch 
Kathleen A Diez 
L.J. & G.L. Cummings 
Laural Porter 
Lauren Guthrie 
Lewis & Margaret Marler 

Linda Anglin 
Linda J Wallers 
Lisa Spiegel 
Lorraine H Bell 
Lynn & George Trano 
Marguerite Rose 
Mark & Trudy Rees 
Marlowe Conde 
Michael Cannady 
Michaela Ayers 
Michel Maupoux 
Mike & Julie Robinson 
Mike & Sheila Osheroff 
Myndall Shivers 
Nancy Brown 
Nancy K Nail 
Nettie S Pederson 
Nils & Kathleen Anderson 
Patricia Secrist 
Patrick & Kristeen Lawless 
Penni Johnson 
Robert & Maureen Faust 
Robert Chase 
Robert Heyman 

Roderick & Nina Smith 
Ruth Hammer 
Ruth Romer 
Sandra Lee Hayslip 
Sarah Collmer 
Sarah K Teubner 
Sarah Marinelli 
Sasha Hawthorn 
Sharon Still 
Sharyl Mackay 
Shauna Hanisch-Kirkbride 
Sheryl Johnson 
Stephen Stewart 
Susan A Atwater 
Teresa Lancaster 
The Kroger Co Foundation 
Traci Doyle 
Ursula Arlauskas 
William Underwood 
William Weber 
Winston R & Jan K Asai 

 

 

 

Thank you to all our donors! This donor list reflects contributions made from October 1, 2021 – September 30, 2022. 
Note: Some Give More 24! donations arrive after Sept 30 and will be gratefully recognized in the next fiscal year. We 
strive to accurately list all names and donation levels and apologize for any discrepancies or omissions. Please contact us 
at 360-433-2244 to report any changes. Thank you! 

There are many ways to help combat hunger at FISH of  Vancouver! 
Make a Financial Contribution 

• Go to our secure Donate button at www.fishvancouver.org 
• Become a Sustaining Member by becoming a monthly donor  
• Hold a fundraiser for FISH 
• Become a BFF (Business Friend of  FISH) 

Involve Your Organization – Businesses, churches, service clubs and more… 

• Sign up for volunteer projects, hold a food drive, organize a fundraiser  

Join the FISH Team 

• Volunteer to work a weekly shift at FISH or join the Mobile Pantry Team. Call Megan Brown for details 
at the Volunteer Hotline, 360-566-3243 

 
 



 

We Give Thanks for the Thousands of Pounds of Food Donations that Fill 
Empty Cupboards and Feed Local Food Insecure Families 

Every day, FISH receives food donated from a variety of generous 
sources. Pictured here are some of our major food donors, 
clockwise from the top left, the Clark County Food Bank, Clark 
Neighbors Food Project, Glenwood Community Church food 
drive, The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints and Grocery 
Outlet. Dave’s Killer Bread donates 500 loaves of high-quality 
bread each week. Church, business and event food drives fill FISH 
barrels with donations. The Walk & Knock Local Food Drive 
provides thousands of pounds of food. Grocery stores give daily. 
To ALL food donors, we say Thank You! 

Thank 
You, 
Food 

Donors! 



 

Thank you Give More 24! donors!  Thanks to you, FISH raised $100, 956!!! We couldn’t have done it without you! 
Thank you for helping to combat hunger in our community! 

 

FISH in Action – Distributing Food from the Pantry and in the Community 

Hunger doesn’t take a holiday. And neither does FISH. The new Mobile Food 
Pantry goes where the need exists including senior facilities (above and left) and sites 
like Sea Mar Community Health Centers. The Harney Street Pantry is always busy 
with shoppers and volunteers ready to give out nourishing foods. More than 600 
turkeys, plus all the Thanksgiving fixings, were given out in November 2022 (below). 


